January 18, 2023

Dear Pastors, men’s group leaders and laymen:

Greetings in the name of our Lord Jesus Christ! Our annual Wyoming Men’s Retreat is
scheduled to be held at Camp Bethel by the Creek, 2 miles east of Shell, WY on April 21 —
April 23, 2023. You are all welcome to attend! Enclosed is a brochure and poster for you to
promote this retreat to your membership, men’s group and/or other interested men.

So many things are changing, and our men’s retreat has had to change its location again!
Camp Bethel by the Creek is located on the banks of Shell Creek near the mouth of the
canyon 17 miles east of Greybull, WY off U.S. Highway 14. It is a refurbished guest ranch
and can host large groups of campers throughout the year. Modern dorm rooms, a new kitchen,
newly expanded meeting rooms, broad covered porches, and spectacular access to Shell Creek
and Shell Canyon will surely enhance our fellowship this year.

Our speaker is our Dick Birr. He has spoken at many churches in our area and is known
for his effective and patient pastoral care of churches throughout the Midwest. He currently
lives in Sioux Falls, SD where his base is as he conducts transitional ministries. We look
forward to his message for us.

The camp is located at 1710 U.S. Highway 14. Registration begins at 4:30 pm on Friday
April 21. We have four scheduled chapel times; Friday night, Saturday morning and night and
Sunday morning. Saturday afternoon is a free time for the men to explore the new area or just
fellowship on how God has been speaking to them. The retreat ends at noon on Sunday. The
cost of the retreat has been reduced to $115.00 and covers you for the weekend. There is also a
reduced fee for half time participants.

| hope you will promote this retreat to your men. _Your promotion plays a vital role in
the success of the retreat. Please announce this information to your church membership.

Enclosed please find a brochure and make copies of for your guys. We need to know
who is coming by April 1 so encourage the registrations to be sent in by then. Thank you very
much for your support. If you have any questions, please call me at 307-765-2747 or e-mail me
at wardenwillie@yahoo.com or Mike Dellos at 307-272-2902.

God bless,
Bl Roberntson

Bill Robertson
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